[image: EYBA Logo]           EYBA Regular Meeting Agenda
                     Sunday November 15th, 2015
Saville Community Sports Center
U of A South Campus, Classroom # 1, 6:45 pm

ATTENDANCE:		Chad Bowie, President
				Carr Miceli, Vice President & NW
				Lynn Hyska, Treasurer
				Darlene Anstice, Secretary & Sherwood Park
				Shaun Pope, Executive Director
				Brian Anstice, Commissioner
				Marvin Washington, Past President
				Paul Looker, St. Albert
				Pierre Farage, SE
				Nathan Drader, Leduc
				Jennie Rosendahl, Morinville
				Jay Ouellette, Parkland
				Al Buckley, Parkland
				Lynn Hallson, SW
				Al Lee, SW
				Kevin Hofstede, NEBA
				Robert Mah, EBOA

REGRETS:		Chris Billings, Beaumont
				Chuck Hebert, Wetaskiwin


1. Call to Order Welcome @ 6:40pm

2. Acceptance of Previous Minutes

2.1. Community Directors Meeting – Sunday September 13, 2015
2.1.1. MOTION to approve previous minutes made by Jay Ouellette / 2nd by Paul Looker / MOTION CARRIED

3. Additions Approval of Agenda

3.1. MOTION to approve agenda made by Nathan Drader / 2nd by Marvin Washington / MOTION CARRIED

3.2. Basketball Alberta/Provincials
3.2.1. Chad commented that Basketball Alberta was invited to this meeting but couldn’t make it.
3.2.2. Chad will be meeting with BA on Friday, November 20th so advised members if they had any questions or concerns, Chad would be happy to voice them to BA.  Chad had intentions to pass on questions about programs BA may be running in direct competition with EYBA.
3.2.3.  Youth provincials are scheduled to be Friday to Sunday, March 11th, 12th & 13th at the SCSC in Edmonton.

3.3. EBOA
3.3.1. Robert Mah spoke on behalf on EBOA.  
3.3.2. He advised membership that an EBOA evaluation team is out regularly to evaluate the Officials and provide feedback at the SCSC.  The Monitors walk around the games throughout a Saturday and provide feedback and instruction to Officials.  Robert confirmed that there are Mentors that attend other locations, but most of the Monitors are stationed at SCSC due to the many courts that can be watched at the same time.  
3.3.3. Lynn Hallson of SW commented with a concern that she has had with a SW team having to deal with an Official that was allegedly high-fiving parents from one of the teams.  Robert confirmed that concerns will be addressed as they come in from Directors, then to Shaun/EYBA through to EBOA.  
3.3.4. Next EBOA Officials clinic is January 9th, 2016.  Details will be sent to Shaun and information will be posted on EYBA site when confirmed.  Youngest age group is age 14 years.

3.4. EYBA/EBA Tournament Wrap up
3.4.1. A total of (14) teams attended the November tournament at the SCSC; (13) were from Edmonton, (1) was from Calgary.  Teams included:  Bantam girls (4), Midget Boys (4) & Midget Girls (6).  Three teams were turned away from attending the tournament due to lack of gym time.  Few issues over the course of weekend, one was teams having the same colored uniforms without any pinnies.  Since he was accosted by a Parent about this situation, Shaun feels he needs more support at the events/tournaments run by EYBA.  Over all the tournament went well.  Tournament awards did not arrive in time, but Shaun will work to get those out as soon as they are available.
3.4.2. Discussion with regards to uniform colors and whether there was a rule about who wears what color.  Currently EYBA does not have a rule in this regard.  Chad advised that he will make it a policy followed by a note to everybody if agreed upon.  We would make it a policy for this season and follow-up with adding it to next year’s rule book in April. 
3.4.2.1. MOTION made by Jay Ouellette that Home team gets the choice of what color they wear and if a team only has one color uniform they need to bring pinnies / 2nd Pierre Farage / MOTION CARRIED

3.5. Bears/Pandas Night Out
3.5.1. Dates:  Friday, November 27th & Saturday, November 28th.
3.5.2. Shaun will be asking teams to play at half time.
3.5.3. Bear/Panda for a Day is posted on the EYBA website with deadline for entry being next Wednesday.  

3.6. Coach/Volunteer of the Year
3.6.1. Chad spoke with regards to the annual awards.  Because we were busy helping with FIBA Americas & U15/U17 Nationals, we did not do the awards for the 2014-15 season, he asked membership if we still want to recognize the volunteer recipients for last season.  Shaun asked for names within two weeks from today if we move forward with last year’s recipients.
3.6.1.1. MOTION made by Marvin Washington that for Coach of the Year and for Volunteer of the Year award recipients the Zones and the Executive will forward nominations that will be screened by the Commissioner then the Executive will make final determinations with the deadline being February 17th / 2nd Al Lee / MOTION CARRIED

3.7. Rule 5.25 - Move-Up Rule 
3.7.1. States:  “…The move up must only be to fill a team roster to a maximum of eight (8) players and must be clearly marked…” 
3.7.2.  It was confirmed that this rule should be in place as such and that maximum of ten (10) players is incorrectly noted in hard copies of rule books now with all Coaches.

3.8. Zone Realignment
3.8.1. Shaun advised that last bylaws were done in 2006 and the EYBA zones are noted as follows:  in city limits, there are four (4) zones that include NW, NE, SW & SE; outside the city limits there are three (3) zones, (1 – East zone) Strathcona County & surrounding area, (2 – North zone) St. Alberta, Morinville & surrounding area and (3 – SW zone) Devon, Beaumont, Leduc, Wetaskiwin, Stony Plain, Spruce Grove & surrounding area.  Bylaw changes need to be done at the Annual General Meeting.
3.8.2. More discussion held in regards to zone realignment.  As new cities/areas join EYBA and they are not on the current list, the queston was asked about who decides where they are zoned to play.  As we expand our league, the current geography doesn’t work anymore as we expand outside the City.  It was agreed that we need to look at changing our boundaries.  
3.8.3. Chad asked that the (3) Directors from zones St. Albert, Parkland & Leduc meet to discuss and put their thoughts together with what zones in their areas should look like.  Brian Anstice & Chad Bowie to look at what the East counties/zones should look like. 
 
3.9. Mini Timing
3.9.1. Lynn Hallson asked that possibly quarters should be longer now that we are using the 4-on-4 format at the Mini level.  Coaches at that level are finding it more difficult if they have to play 10-13 players into the games with that format.
3.9.2. If we found more gyms we could have teams made up with fewer players, but current gym time doesn’t allow us to do that at this time.
3.9.3. Shaun advised that possibly Members should go out and watch mini games during the day on a Saturday to see if time would allow us to extend the game time for the mini games.
3.9.4. Chad advised membership that Canada Basketball’s LTADM was discussed over a meeting with CB’s Dawn Smyth whom is Manager – Coach Education & Development.  Their model was discussed with Basketball AB and EYBA at a meeting a few months ago.  We/EYBA agreed that the meeting was very informative and that the model would have some growing pains.  With EYBA going 4-on-4 for this season, we are seeing some of those growing pains.  However, we all agreed that the 4-on-4 format is the best way to go for that age group.  CB would prefer our model be played in the half-court and not full/cross court and EYBA disagreed with the value of that sort of format.
3.9.5. More discussion on 4-on-4 mini basketball will be discussed at the AGM in April.

3.10. Treasurer’s Report
3.10.1. General Account - $625,483.24
3.10.2. Casino Account - $22,755.98
3.10.3. Deposits to be made soon of $100,450.00 to General Account
3.10.4. Total in General will then be $725,933.24
3.10.5. Lynn will look into what sort of 90-day investment can be done with our funds to make some interest.
3.10.6. Discussion had in regards to the future of EYBA and possibly being able to lease a warehouse in Edmonton and provide our own courts.

3.11. Criminal Record Check
3.11.1. Kevin Hofstede from NEBA commented about needing to provide two pieces of ID in order to attain a CRC.  He questioned other Directors about how they get their CRC’s completed.  Lynn Hallson from SW advised Kevin that in SW, she collects all of her Coaches forms w/ photocopy of ID (Drivers’ license, passport) and provide them to the Police Station.  

4. New Business
4.1. Bench cleanups
4.1.1. Shaun discussed issues we are having with not cleaning up gym bench areas, wearing shoes in gyms and basic gym rules being followed.  Discussion followed with how we as a group can ensure these important rules are followed.  Shaun is getting complaints at SCSC with Coaches/Teams NOT cleaning up their benches after their games.  Too many people/parents are not abiding by rules and are wearing shoes/boots into gyms, leaving messes, etc..
4.1.2. Discussion had about providing Directors with a coat/jacket so that all Directors can be identified with EYBA titles giving them the position to be able to approach people about gym rules when they are not being followed.  Directors are asked to take responsibility and approach people as needed so that we don’t lose any gyms.
4.1.3. Comments made that Coaches need to respect the teams ahead of them that they wait until the team has cleared the bench area before going over to the bench for their own game.  In retrospect, those teams need to ensure that they leave their benches as soon as they can upon completion of their game.
4.1.4. MOTION made by Jay Ouellette to purchase EYBA clothing for all Directors / 2nd by Paul Looker /  MOTION CARRIED

5. Adjournment @ 8:35pm 
5.1. MOTION to adjourn made by Paul Looker / 2nd by Jay Ouellette
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